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PROPOSED TITLE II FUNDING CUTS HIT  
AT THE HEART OF TEACHING AND LEARNING

As noted on p. 10 in Tracy Crow’s column, President Trump’s budget proposal calls for the elimination of Title 
II funding under the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). These funds are used for professional learning needs across 
the country. Stephanie Hirsh, executive director of Learning Forward, issued the following statement in response to the 
budget proposal. 

UPDATES

Learning Forward recently released 
Becoming a Learning Team: A Guide to a 
Teacher-Led Cycle of Continuous Improvement 
by Stephanie Hirsh and Tracy Crow. 

Created to help teacher teams work step-
by-step through a five-stage learning process, 
the book offers practical guidance, real-life 
examples, and supporting tools at each step of 
the way. 

The entire cycle is designed to help 
teachers address specific student learning 
challenges by ensuring their own learning is 
in tight alignment. 

Order your copy through the online 
bookstore at www.learningforward.org/
store. Price: $45; $36 for Learning Forward 
members.

A NEW BOOK FOR TEACHER LEARNING TEAMS

BY STEPHANIE HIRSH

The research is clear — effective leadership 
and teaching are essential to more students 
achieving at higher levels. Therefore, 

eliminating federal funding that is directly tied to 
supporting educator effectiveness will be incredibly 
damaging to the real progress we’re seeing in schools 
across the country.

I believe that, as a nation, we share a common 
vision that all children deserve great teaching, 
regardless of their ZIP code. Cutting support for the 
educators who strive each day to meet the needs of 
students drastically undermines our ability to achieve 
that vision.

With the proposed $2.3 billion cut in Title II, Part 
A, many of our schools will lose funding for coaches, 
professional learning, instructional support, and much 
more. Without Title II funds, many districts will not 
be able to help teachers, for example, implement more 
rigorous curriculum that prepares students for college 
or careers. Without these funds, many districts will 
lose the ability to help principals address the myriad 
leadership challenges they confront daily. I hear every 

day about the real impact that districts experience 
because of such support — impact that reaches 
classrooms where our most vulnerable students sit.

These proposed funding cuts will hit at the 
heart of teaching and learning in schools across the 
country. Our students and our 
communities deserve the best 
schools in the world, and our 
more than 3 million teachers 
in public schools alone deserve 
sustained support to do their 
important and difficult jobs.

It’s important to recognize 
that ESSA was formed 
through bipartisan agreement 
about how best to support the nation’s schools. 
Preserving funding to develop excellent educators 
was an important part of that agreement. This budget 
proposal runs counter to its spirit and intention.

As Congress moves forward with the budgeting 
process in the coming months, Learning Forward 
will work hand in hand with educators in schools to 
demonstrate the necessity of ongoing support for all 
educators.

Hirsh


